# Town of Bermuda Run

## **Town Council Meeting Minutes**

April 13, 2021 - 6:00 PM

The Town Council of Bermuda Run held its scheduled meeting on Tuesday April 13, 2021 at 6:00 PM. The meeting was held at the Bermuda Run Town Hall.

Council Members Present: Mayor Rick Cross, Heather Coleman, Curtis Capps, Mike Ernst, Chris

Fowler, and Ken Peacock

#### **Council Members Absent:**

Also Present: Lee Rollins, Town Manager; Cindy Poe, Town Clerk; Brian Williams,

Attorney

<u>Call to Order</u> Mayor Rick Cross called the meeting to order.

## Pledge of Allegiance

#### **Moment of Silence**

It is the intent of the Town Council to solemnize the proceedings of this meeting and the business brought before the governing board, to offer the opportunity for a reflective moment of silence.

#### Adoption of the Agenda

Council Member Curtis Capps made a motion to approve the agenda. Council Member Heather Coleman seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

#### Approval of the March 9, 2021 Town Council Meeting Minutes

Council Member Mike Ernst made a motion to approve the March 9, 2021 meeting minutes. Council Member Ken Peacock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

#### **Public Comments - None**

#### Presentation – Davie County Bike/Ped/Greenways Master Plan, Paul Moore, CPRP

Davie County Recreation and Parks Director, Paul Moore, provided an overview of the recently adopted Davie County master plan with a focus on Bermuda Run. Per Lee Rollins, the plan is both comprehensive and collaborative. Davie County's Comprehensive Plan is very consistent with the Town of Bermuda Run's.

#### Town Manager's Proposed 2021-2022 Budget

Town Manager Lee Rollins presented his proposed 2021-2022 balanced budgets for the following funds:

- General Fund: \$1,800,000.00
- Gate Operations Fund: \$566,017.00
- Utilities (Sewer) Fund: \$530,850.00

The proposed budget has been placed on the Town's website (www.townofbr.com) and is available for viewing at the Town Hall. The Town Manager recommended that the Council hold a Public Hearing on the issue of the proposed 2021-22 Budget on Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at 6 pm at the Town Hall. Council Member Mike Ernst made a motion to hold a public hearing at the May 11 Council Meeting. Council Member Curtis Capps seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

### Council/ Town Manager/ Mayor Comments

Ken Peacock – Thanked Paul Moore for his very exciting presentation.

Curtis Capps – Excited about the Town's relationship with Davie County. Thanked everyone in attendance.

Mike Ernst – Values the importance of greenways and families having things for kids to do. "Think big to be big."

Chris Fowler – Thanked Paul Moore for his presentation, adding that he is super excited about the partnership/relationship with the County.

Heather Coleman – Felt the presentation by Paul Moore was wonderful, adding that she could tell that he is very passionate about the project. She also thanked Lee Rollins for his hard work on the budget.

Lee Rollins – Garden Club's Geranium Sale distribution is tomorrow. Shredding Event this Saturday (4/17) in the Town Hall parking lot. Spring Clean – April 24

Mayor Rick Cross — Summer Concerts and Community Events Thanked Paul Moore for his presentation. Feels optimistic about progress with vaccines.

 $PSA-Share\ the\ road-more\ people\ are\ out\ and\ about\ walking,\ biking,\ etc.$ 

## <u>Adjourn</u>

With no further business to discuss, Council Member Chris Fowler made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Heather Coleman seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Approved

Rick Cross, Mayor

Respectfully Submitted

Cindy Poe, Town Clerk